WITH ONE EXCEPTION, Halton and Halton East Liberals elected a completely new slate of officers including a 22-year-old vicepresident, during their annual meeting in Milton Friday. Members of the executive shown are J. M. Ledwith treasurer, G.

Jackson returned as vice-president, P. Watters vice-president, Miss Elizabeth Robson vice-president, Joe Smith secretary, Terry Kennedy past president, Bob Butler president and Miss Maureen Sweetman vice-president (Staff Photo)

CHURCHILL

Winter Fair awards, church meeting wedding reception in area report

By Mrs. F. McArthur

The Churchill Community flower arrangements which all Church C.C.C.W. held their the ladies enjoyed. regular monthly meeting jointly with the men's board meeting at Mrs. Harris and presented her the home of Mr. and Mrs. with a gift for her kindness. The Wallace Swackhamer on Wednesday evening with a good Mrs. Swackhamer and her attendance.

The Cross 13 feet, six inches, home. compared to the Christian Faith. Scripture- reading was 1st speaker on Friday evening at Corinthians. Two hymns were Comber Junior Farmers banquet sung. Mr. Hyde closed the in Essex county. devotional by leading in prayer.

Mrs. F. Thompson to read the on Sunday. minutes of the last meeting. Dec. 6 at Simpson-Sears General Hospital. showroom in Acton.

Wade heads wedding party held in honor of West P.C.s

Robert Wade was re-elected president of Halton-West on Xmas lights Progressive Conservative Association at their annual meeting in Burlington last week. Also re-elected to office was second vice-president Mrs. Grace Freckleton. David Coons was elected vice-president, Dick West secretary, and Dennis Johnson treasurer.

M.P.P. for the riding George Kerr presented Mr. Wade with a

association. John Trimble, a former chairman of Hamilton's school Used toys needed board was guest speaker at the meeting and charged some of the for Yule hampers ideas in the Hall-Dennis report were Utopian.

ations concerning the abolition of formal exams and replacing hampers for needy Acton homework with long term families at Christmas-time. Good

projects. He supported the existence of toys would be most welcome. exams because he feels it teaches students there are rules to be Marks' grocery store, Mill St., to met in the world.

in Georgetown who came to demonstrate the making of

Mrs. W. Thompson thanked meeting closed and the hostess assistants Mrs. II. Griffin and The president Mrs. Archie Mrs. W. Thompson served a Kerr opened the meeting with a delicious lunch for the ladies and short reading and prayer. She ments group. Courtesy convener then called on Mrs. Frank Mrs. A. Winter thanked Mr. and Thompson who gave the Mrs. Swackhamer for their devotions, choosing for her topic hospitality and use of their

Mrs. Bob Kerr was guest

Mr. and Mrs. Harold Holden The men then moved to and family from Harold, also Mr. another room for their meeting. and Mrs. Bill Burgess of Oshawa Mrs. Kerr called on the secretary visited at the McEachern home

Friends and relatives will be Some business was dealt with pleased to hear Mr. Arthur and plans were made for two Griffin of Erin returned home banquets coming up, also the on Saturday to convalence after bake sale and bazaar on Priday, a cataract operation in Guelph

Mrs. Kerr introduced Mrs. district attended the Royal

Harris of the Harris Florist shop Winter Fair this week. Mr. and Mrs. Dave Williamson and Mrs. Annie Burns attended a

Quite a number from this

the marriage of Mr. and Mrs. Sam Meredith of Bronte at their home on Saturday evening November 22.

Mr. and Mrs. Alfred Winter, were exhibitors at the Royal Winter Fair. Their two year old stallion Happy received second prize in his class and reserve champion in the junior class. Their brood mare Bess got third prize and her colt won fourth prize in her class.

He also received fourth prize in the get-of-sire.

Mr. and Mrs. Bob Kerr visited on Sunday evening with Mr. and Mrs. Don Seddon in Erin,

Nass. Nymphs plan dinner

The Nassagaweya Nymphs 4-H Club held their seventh meeting

on Saturday Nov. 23. The girls baked chocolate chip cookies and caramel oatmeal squares. At the end of the meeting these cookies were served with chocolate sundaes.

The leader discussed table settings and table manners. The girls decided to have their mother-daughter banquet on Dec. 3. Everyone is to help prepare the dinner.

Lions' ski-do draw Saturday at dance

Deputy District Governor Ron Sprang of Erindale paid Acton Lions a visit Monday night and presented 100 per cent attendance pins to Lion John Greifeneder, Vic Bristow, Bob Hall and Dave Hunter. He was accompanied by Lions Ron Harmer and Ross Farnham of the Erindale club.

Induction ceremonies for new Lions Eppie Mulder and Stewart Wolfe were also part of the program. The new Lions were welcomed into the club with the handshakes all around.

Past president Vic Bristow was presented with a plaque by Lion Chief Ray Evelan in appreciation of the hard work he put into the president's job last year. Lion Vic replied suitably.

The Lions are preparing for their dance Saturday night when they'll draw the lucky ticket for

Incorporation of Cardno/ Realty Limited, Acton,' was announced in the last issue of the Ontario Gazette. Incorporators are David Boyd Mackenzie, Mary Elizabeth Mackenzie and Marna Cardno Brearley.

Dep.-District Gov. visits

the Ski-do they are selling tickets on. Plans were made for a big drive Thursday, Friday and Saturday to dispose of the rest of the tickets.

project of the Lions this year instead of several small projects. Lion Chief Evelan emphasized all proceeds from the draw will go back into the community.

If your name is "David" or

"Susan" you possess Ontario's

most currently popular given

name, reports Robert Welch,

Ontario's Registrar General and

Provincial Secretary. As prefixed

double names, Joseph, Mary and

first posed the question: "What's

in a name?" has so much

information been accumulated

on Christian or given names by

means of data processing. The

tabulation of given names was a

records by the Office of the

marriages and deaths in the

The tabulation concerned

children born in the Province in

was named "David", accounting

for a total of 3,631, "Susan"

was the name chosen for 1,653

girls out of a total of 74,406

born that year, making the name

the most popular chosen for

baby girls, or for one out of

The ten most popular names

chosen for boys, and which

Province.

every 45 girls.

Perhaps not since Shakespeare

Marie are the most popular.

than 24,000, were in order of popularity, and actual numbers. David (3,631), John (3,425), Robert (3,296), Michael (3,042), James (2,300), Paul (1,899), Mark (1,797), Richard (1,706), William (1,636), and Kevin (1,346).

Baby girls, or a total o 112,000 of them, were given the following names in order of popularity: Susan (1,653), Sandra (1,294), Lisa (1,162), Linda (1,118), Deborah (1,093), by-product of indexing birth . Patricia (1,087), Karen (1,016). Catherine (955), Christine (931), and Donna (891).

accounted for a total of more

Registrar General, whose While the birth of boys business it is to record all births. exceeded girls by a slight 1,475 in numbers during 1964, the name tabulation indicates that parents use a much- wider names given Ontario's 153,320 selection of names when it comes to a choice for their 1964. Of the 75,881 boys born daughters. in that year, one out of every 20

Some names are popular for both sexes, such as Terry, chosen for 410 boys; and 89 girls; Leslie, chosen for 118 boys and 285 girls; Robin for 128 boys and 284 girls; and Kelly for 702 girls and 96 boys.

One interesting highlight of the tabulation was the many given names that reflect the increasing number of Ontario newcomers from European countries, especially the Latin countries, and other nations. Many children's names from these countries are prefixed with the given names Joseph, Mary or Marie. The tabulation showed that there were 3,340 boys prefixed with the "J" for Joseph, and a total of 4,708 girls

prefixed with the letter "M" for Mary or Marie. It could thereby be claimed that while the names David and

Susan were the most popular The Ski-do draw is the major single given names, names prefixed by Joseph, Mary or Marie were by far the most popular double names. Because of the limited column field in the punch card for surname and

convert these names to initial form, and so allow other given names to be punched in the index card. Only 25 boys' names were prefixed with the French "Jean", though 181 boys were

given Jean as a single name.

David, Susan Ontario's popular names given name, the Registrar Stephen, Daniel, Peter, General's Office decided to Christopher, Jeffrey, Timothy, Kenneth, Ronald, Donald, Thomas, Douglas, Scott and Gregory.

> The remaining 25 most popular names for girls in 1964 were: Brenda, Elizabeth, The remaining 25 most Kimberly, Barbara, Nancy, popular names for boys-many Heather, Kelly, Wendy, Cheryl, denoting biblical usage-in order Sharon, Jennifer, Lori, of choice are: Brian, Steven, Jacquelin, Laura and Carol.

IF YOU WANT

INDEPENDENT LEADERSHIP UNBIASED AND

EFFECTIVE MANAGEMENT AND A PROGRAM

BASED ON

COMMON SENSE

VOTE HINTON

MAYOR

ACTON 853-0075 9 MILL ST.



RED BRAND BEEF

CALGARY OVEN ROAST WINNIPEG POT OR OVEN ROAST CHUCK STEAKS **GROUND CHUCK**

CHIQUITA

10⁶

2:49c

GOOD MORNING - 1-LB. PKG.

BreakfastSAUSAGE 49c

MAXWELL HOUSE - 24c OFF - 10-OZ. JAR - (Save 50c)

INSTANT COFFEE \$.49

SUNNY FARM - 19-OZ. TINS - (Save 35c)

TOMATOES

SARONG - 19-OZ. TINS - (Save 18c) - SLICED .

BRIGHT'S - 48-OZ. YINS - (Save 22c)

APPLE JUICE 3 89°

OLD TYME - 12-02. TINS - (Save 15c)

SYRUP 2:59°

STAFFORD - 19-OZ. TINS - (Save 29c)

APPLE

3:\$1

OCEAN KING - 714-OZ. TIN - (Save 20c)

FANCY RED SOCKEYE

SIMONIZE - 16-02. YIN - (Save 14c)

REDDISTARCH 55°

\$1.99

LONG

GRAIN

QUICK KOOK - 2-LB. BAG - (Save 10e) RICE 33

PROCTOR & GAMBLE - (Save 44c)

MEQUADE'S - 2-PIE PKG. - BEEF STEAK

BANANAS

LETTUCE

AYLMER - 12-OZ. TINS - (Save 23c)

FACELLE ROYALE - 2-PLY - (Save 44c)

U.S. No. 1 - HEAD

FRESH PRODUCE DAILY

PRICES EFFECTIVE NOV. 27 - 28 - 29 - 30



18c OFF LABEL

TISSUE 4 51

KING SIZE DETERGENT

796

CHERRY HILL - 12-oz. WEDGE - (SAVE 20c) CHEESE MEDIUM 496

Plan work bee A work bee to fix up the SAVE YOU MONEY

Gasolines Motor Oils

• Fuel Oils

Stove Oils

Diesel Fuel



· Small Carrying

Oil Burner Finance Plan • 10 Years to Pay

Charges Dependable Service

THOMPSON FUELS LTD.

44 YOUNG ST. - ACTON

PHONE 853-2174

them and replace bulbs, and they'll be put up on the lamp gavel on behalf of the standards by the hydro crew.

Commerce volunteers repair

town's Christmas lights is slated

for an evening this week. The

the first Russian space

shot-have kept Acton's

Each year a few Chamber of

decorations unique.

"sputniks"-made the year of

Again this year the Rotary club and Lakeside chapter of the He hit at the recommend- I.O.D.E. are combining forcesused toys or children's games or

Mrs. E. Marks is waiting at receive anything you can give.



FOR

ACTON HYDRO COMMISSION

VOTE O. R. CHAPMAN



DECEMBER 2